## SAFE PATHWAYS COMMITTEE MEETING APRIL 13, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by John Callahan

Members Present: John Callahan, Dianna and Paul Dalida, Catherine and Bob Irzyk, and guests Mike Manahan, and Denise Tucker

Paul Dalida made a motion to accept the minutes with corrections and John Callahan seconded the motion. It passed unanimously.

John commented on the Selectmen's meeting that Paul and John attended. John said the Selectmen accepted the letter without alarm. Tracey made the comment that the letter was Paul Dalida's agenda when as a committee, we endorsed and sent the letter to the Selectmen.

Paul read the responses to the Master Plan Committee Transportation questionnaire. The responses were questioning where the "Traffic Calming Measures" were in the Complete Streets Initiative.

We would like to request that Safe Pathways committee be the designated Complete Streets Prioritization group. Paul Dalida made a motion to ask the Selectmen to appoint us in charge of CSP, Catherine Irzyk seconded the motion and it unanimously passed.

John Callahan read the Town Warrant Item 16 High to Highland Street Sidewalk Engineering. Tracey said she has a Power Point Presentation. Paul Dalida will do bullet points for this portion. We will reconvene on April 27<sup>th</sup> to firm up the presentation. Town Meeting is May 8, 2017.

The committee changed direction and discussed trails with Dianna bringing the maps that NMCOG provided. We want to request the 4 maps be made into 1 with no disconnection.

John Callahan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 Bob Irzyk seconded

Our next meeting will tentatively be Thursday, April 27, 2017 at 5:00 PM

Submitted by Dianna Dalida, Recording Secretary